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        MARCH 2021 

Re-Building a Better World...One Student at a Time! 

Dear Eastbrook Families, 

I would like to start off this month by thanking everyone for your 
continued support of Eastbrook Elementary and completing the 
parent feedback Snapshot survey.  

We appreciate your input and will do our best to improve.   

Remember, the deadline is March 26 so you still have to time to 
take the survey if you wish.  Please see the link at the district web-
site, www.scps.us. 

Thank you again to everyone who joined us for the virtual Web Ex 
FSA Parent information night back on February 17.  

The FSA Portal is located at http://www.fsassessment.org. 

Links include FAQ pages, the spring testing schedule, power 
points, and more information within the FSA Portal.  At the Portal, 
parents and students may take practice tests and review test 
item specs/blueprints.  

Our 4th and 5th grade students will begin the 4th i-Ready diag-
nostic on March 22nd.  The other grades will also take this 4th 
diagnostic later in the month of April.  

Finally, I want to wish everyone a safe Spring Break, which official-
ly starts for students on Monday, March 15 through Friday, 
March 19.  

Classes resume on Monday, March 22 as we enter the fourth and 
final quarter. 

Thank you, 

Principal Dunaye 

 
GO EAGLE NATION! 
 

 

School Advisory Council News 

 

The School Advisory Council (SAC) is a school-based group in-
tended to represent the school, the community, and those per-
sons closest to the students that shares responsibility for sup-
porting the school’s continuous improvement. 

SAC is composed of the principal and an appropriately balanced 
number of teachers, education support employees, students, 
parents, and other business and community citizens who are 
representative of the ethnic, racial, and economic community 
served by the school.  

SAC meets monthly on the last Tuesday of the month  at 6pm.    
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR  

March 4 & 5—Hearing Screenings 

March 11—Code Red Safety Drill 

March 12—End of 3rd Quarter 

March 15-19—School Closed for Spring Break 

March 22—PTA “Read-a-Thon” BEGINS! 

March 24th—Report Cards in Family Access 

March 26th—Fire Drill  

Nyla Monteagudo 

Zoey Simmons 

Avery Place 

Lylah Tyras 

Jacob Sievers 

Cebrina Watson 

Amelia Adams 

Quyen Parchment 

Ian Lee Sanchez 

Harrison Flositz 

Noah Rosado 

Carolina Hedstrom 

Harely Emma Booth 

Emma White 

Lily Lopez 

Jessiel Rodriguez 
Ramirez 

Tyler Handlon 

Wesley Sullivan 

Leland Dominguez 

Jahnelli Guzman 

Nathan Babb 

Brooklynn Gage 

Whitney Ahrens 

Olivia Lee 

Reimar Nava Rodriguez 

Koby Esquivel 

Jamira Challenger 

Gia Jacobs 

Adrianna England 

Adhishree Poudel 

 Kiara Parrilla 

London Colyer 

Camille Bonilla 

Madeleine Griffis 

http://www.scps.us/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsassessment.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cjanice_zeiger%40scps.k12.fl.us%7C3ff7342d7ade4c92a70908d8cc445706%7Cd1e9e6b2778e48e5a961e9836af08827%7C0%7C0%7C637483941173493846%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Eastbrook-Elementary-School/240622536099034
https://twitter.com/eastbrookeleme1
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Eastbrook Local News: Primary Classes 

Spring is here!   We will continue to be working on letter 

recognition and formation, as well as the letter sounds (phonics) 

on a daily basis.  At this point in the year, students should have a 

firm grasp on recognizing all letters and their sounds.  If your child is still 

struggling with this, please practice nightly.  Please encourage your child 

to be reading and writing at home to practice these skills.   It is 

important that you take the time at home to read at least 15-20 per day 

with your child daily.  Discuss the story and ask comprehension 

questions such as who, what, why, when and where.  This is an 

important Kindergarten skill that will help your child perform better not 

only in testing situations, but overall academically.  Sight word 

recognition is another important skill for Kindergarten.  We will be 

assessing sight word knowledge at the end of the quarter.  If you need a 

list of the sight words introduced so far, please contact your child’s 

teacher.  

 Please remember that you are able to use I-Ready at home for reading 

and math. This program will focus on your child’s specific needs, as well 

as assignments that your child’s teacher can provide if extra practice of a 

skill is needed.  If you need your child’s log in, please contact his/her 

teacher.     

In math, we will continue our unit on addition and subtraction.  We will 

also start our unit on reading, writing, and representing numbers to 20.  

Our science and social studies will incorporate motion, earth and space, 

and weather.   In March, the classes will be having an author study and 

celebrating Dr. Seuss’ birthday, as well as an author study on Eric Carle.  

More information to come about these great learning experiences!  

There will be one final supply pick up for our Seminole Connect Families 

before Spring Break.  Be on the lookout for an email from Mrs. Hopkins 

as to when that will be.  The pickup will have all the materials needed 

for the rest of the school year, so it will be important that you make sure 

to pick up these supplies before Spring Break as you will be using them 

once we return. As always, please feel free to contact your child’s 

teacher with any questions or concerns.  

Hello First Grade Families, and Happy March! We are 

excited for Spring Break and hope you are planning 

some relaxing time with family.   

We’ve been working hard in the classroom, so be sure to 

have lots of opportunities to get outside and PLAY during 

break!  As usual, we are incredibly busy. You should notice 

that reading is becoming easier for your child.  Keep review-

ing sight words, and always talk about the books being read.  

Ask your child to retell the story and describe the characters.  

Don’t forget to include nonfiction books in read alouds—first 

graders typically LOVE nonfiction!  In class, we will continue 

to gather information from nonfiction sources and make con-

nections.  Soon we will move on to a study of poetry!   

In Math, we will be adding and subtracting within 100 with 

deeper understanding using two-digits.  In Science, we will 

conclude our Necessities of Life unit and start our unit on 

Plant Parts, which will continue throughout April.  Face to 

Face students will be planting seeds and observing their 

growth!  In Social Studies, we will begin to learn about basic 

map elements using cardinal directions, map keys and sym-

bols.  As always, we thank you for your support and, if you 

have any questions or concerns, please reach out to us.  Have 

a great month! 

In March we continue to work on what good readers 
do such as visualizing, questioning, monitoring and 
clarifying while we read.  Second graders will revisit 
fact and opinion as well as text features. They will 

also discuss main topic and compare and contrast while 
reading. In Social Studies will begin Goods and Services and 
Wants vs. Needs. In Science we move to the Human Body; 
bones, muscles and organs and then we move on to Life Cy-
cles of plants and animals. In math we are working on Time 
and Money. Identifying and counting coins are a big one. A 
helpful way to ensure success of your student is to let them 
count change at home and practice making different 
amounts with different coins. In Time we are learning the 
Analog Clock and how to read the minute and hour hand, 
half hour and hour, along with telling time to 5 minutes. If 
you have an analog clock at home have your child tell you 
what time it is through out the day to practice.  

Thank you so much for continuing to support your children 
and their teachers by making sure that rules are being fol-
lowed and proper respect is being given.  Everyone is work-
ing hard and together we can make sure that your child is 
the best that they can possibly be. 

Thank you. 

Second Grade Teachers 

Health Reminders and Food Pantry 

Thanks for keeping your child home when he/she is ill or if parents 
or siblings  are testing for COVID.  We also are thankful for the fami-
lies who have shared openly with us when their child has been ex-
posed to COVID-19.  This is very helpful to our school community.  

If you have any questions, please contact our Covid Safety Manager, 
Mrs. Zeiger for more information.  She can be reached via email 
here: janice_zeiger@scps.k12.fl.us. 

Ms. Siera Ortiz, our LPN, can talk through any medical issues with 
you. Her email address is ortizsz@scps.k12.fl.us. 

You are also welcome to reach out to Eastbrook’s School Board Nurse 
is Mrs. Suzanne Leibkuchler, and she can be reached via phone at 
(407) 320-2278 or via email at leibkusz@scps.k12.fl.us.   

If your family is in need of food, please call the front office on Thurs-
day.  We will prepare a bag for you and have it ready for pick up on 
Friday between 12 and 2pm. The main number is 407-746-7950.  You 
may also email Ms. Johnson via melanie_johnson@scps.k12.fl.us.  

This support is available to families with children in any learning mod-
el, and your request for assistance will remain private. Thank you!   

 

mailto:janice_zeiger@scps.k12.fl.us.?subject=Newsletter%20Question
mailto:ortizsz@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Parent%20Question
mailto:leibkusz@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Eastbrook%20Parent%20Question
mailto:melanie_johnson@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Parent%20Question
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In ELA, students will be finishing a review of text fea-
tures and text structures and moving on to text-based 
writing. In the fourth quarter, they will conclude their 

study of how illustrations contribute to the meaning of the 
text and will review how to distinguish their point of view from 
that of the author.  

Our young mathematicians are expanding their knowledge of 
measurement as they learn to tell time to the minute, distin-
guish a.m. activities from p.m. activities and determine how 
much time has elapsed between activities. In addition, they 
will be measuring the volume of liquids. The next unit of study 
will be on area and perimeter. Students are encouraged to 
continue learning their addition, subtraction and multiplication 
facts.  

As we approach the start of Spring, our third graders are learn-
ing about plant structures and their roles as well as how plants 
respond to light, gravity and heat. Their next unit will focus on 
plant and animal classification.  

As the third quarter ends, we encourage parents to ensure 
that students continue cultivating sound academic habits such 
as: 1) reading actively which includes looking up unfamiliar 
words and using context clues as well as being able to answer 
who, what, where, why and how; 2) practicing active listening 
at home as well as at school; 3) keeping a daily reading log and 
4) expanding their knowledge by reading/viewing information-
al texts and programs. As always, please contact your stu-
dent’s teacher with questions regarding their academic pro-
gress. Thank you for your continued support and involvement 
in your child’s education. 

Eastbrook Local News: Intermediate Classes 

Skyward Family Access is a 

web-based component of 

Skyward, our student infor-

mation system. This access 

will enable parents to take 

an unprecedented and 

much more proactive role in 

their student's education. 

This access is secured by a 

unique username and password that you set up when 

you provide the school with your email address.  There 

is also a SKYWARD FAMILY ACCESS app for Android 

and Apple devices that makes checking on your 

child’s progress very easy.   If you do not have online 

access to skyward, please come to the front office 

and ask for a form. 

 

          In like a Lion and out like a Lamb, March is upon 
 us already! The students have been working hard 
 and hope to enjoy a well-deserved Spring Break! 

 At the conclusion of their unit on climate and weather, 

fifth grade students attended a Q and A virtually with Eric 

Burress, a local meteorologist and television fan favorite.  

A big round of thanks to Mrs. Stewart who organized this 

informative event. Next, they will be studying Life Science 

and the Environment.   

In math, the fifth graders continue to hone their fractions 

skills, including multiplication and division of fractions.  

In ELA, they continue to practice organized writing with 

colorful elaborations.   

Social Studies brings forth a new country busy expanding 

westward. The children have enthusiastically researched 

historical characters from this time period and have 

learned a great deal about U.S. icons and the American 

Experience.   

Our continued thanks for your time and support. 

  Spring is upon us!  This year seems to have gone  

 by very quickly and it is hard to believe that we are 

starting to prepare for next year already!  ELA classes are 

continuing to practice text-based writing daily to prepare 

for the FSA Writing test coming up in April.  We are also 

spending time understanding more about historical, scien-

tific, and technical texts to help us with our informational 

comprehension.  We will continue to learn new reading 

strategies and concepts throughout the springtime while 

we also review past strategies for spring testing.  In math, 

your students will learn different ways to identify, draw, 

and describe plane shapes. This will include naming, draw-

ing, and measuring angles with a protractor. You can rein-

force these concepts by pointing out the attributes of 

shapes around your house or in the car! Shape attributes 

include parallel, perpendicular, acute angles, symmetry, 

etc. Multiplication and division skills are related to some of 

these skills so please continue to practice fact fluency!  

Please continue to remind your child to keep working hard 

on weekly activities in and out of school such as homework, 

iReady minutes, etc.  With FSA rapidly approaching, this 

constant practice will help greatly!  Also, please continue to 

check Skyward to ensure that your child does not have any 

missing work.  Thank you for your support! 

Parents:  

Please use the car line to drop your car rider 
off each morning. Please do not go around car-
line or drop your child off in any other location 
other than the car ramp.  Thank you.  

https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/information-services/digital-resources/skyward-family-access.stml
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Eastbrook Local News: Special Areas 

 

Library Spot 

THREE Sunshine State books and 
passes the AR quiz will be allowed to 

vote  
FIVE books from the Sunshine State 
book list and passes the AR quiz will 

be invited to celebration  
 

Medals awarded at the end of the 
year for:   

2nd grade   10 SSYRA Jr books 
3rd grade      9 books 

 4th grade       11 books 
 5th grade           13 books   

March 26th is the last day to turn in 
Reading Logs  

As always, if you have any questions 
about the library, please contact Mrs. 
Calegan at calegakm@myscp.us.   

  Happy March! Our wonderful ESE team is 
working hard to meet the individual needs of 
all our students both in Seminole Connect and 
face-to-face.  We are very excited to be part 
of the Curriculum Project grant this 
year.  Through this project, we have received 
extra support and many new materials that we 
can use to better serve our students.  We are 
also excited to have some new members on our 
team this year!   

The ESE team includes: 

Mercy Clark – Teacher (VE) 

Kim Daly – Teacher (VE) 

Anna Brooks– Teacher (PreK- VE)  

Jayne Swisher – Teacher (Gifted) 

Kristen Howell – Teacher (VE)  

Heather Slagle – Paraprofessional (PreK-VE)  

Karen Mayou – Support Facilitator 

Stephanie Lyons—Support Facilitator 

Karen Kersey – Paraprofessional 

Liz Lopez – Paraprofessional 

Angela Howell—Paraprofessional 

Andrea Rice – Paraprofessional 

Lisa Levin – Speech Language Pathologist 

Amanda Snyder – Speech Language Pathologist 

Heather Friend – Physical Therapist 

Luz Grace – Occupational Therapist 

Art Corner 

We had a lot of fun with Valentine’s 

themed art projects last month.  This 

month, we are going to start some 

Spring art projects.  We are still doing 

one-day lessons, so your child should 

bring home a new piece of art every 

week.  I hope you all have a great 

Spring Break!   

Thank you for your continued support.   

Jordan Senarens  
senarejz@scps.k12.fl.us 

 

Music 
 

The music room has been rocking and 

rolling with the sounds of xylophones 

and ukuleles.  If students have ukule-

les at home, Mrs. Langston is happy 

to tune them for you. Just bring them 

to music class!    

Fifth graders will be making their elec-

tive choices soon. Please consider 

signing up for band, chorus, orches-

tra, or any of the other awesome fine 

arts classes that the middle schools 

offer.  If you have questions, feel free 

to reach out and Mrs. Langston will 

try to get you the answers that you 

need.  langslj@myscps.us  

 

 

 

 

 

PE    

 

Spring is almost here, and we are really enjoying this weather.  It is a 

great time to get out and ride a bike, take a walk, or play some ball.  

We have been working on jump rope skills in class so now would be a great time to 

get out the old jump rope and practice some skills with your young athlete.  We 

have also been working on our soccer skills so get out a ball and kick it around.  

Above all, try to get out and be active.  Your body and mind will thank you.  Hope 

all is well with you and that you are healthy and strong.   Take care. 

      

 

As we begin a new STEM cycle, the third graders are creating a hand-held carnival 
game using various materials and writing the rules to play the game.  The idea for this 
challenge came from “Caine’s Arcade.”  You may want to check it out online.  Fourth 
graders are learning how architectural engineers create blueprints, or plans, to build a 
structure.  Each student is building a tiny house using specific criteria and constraints.  
Fifth graders are exploring the six simple machines and constructing different pieces of 
playground equipment to demonstrate how a simple machine works.   

Rube Goldberg is a STEM challenge that uses simple machines to complete a task.  If 
your student would like to participate in the virtual Rube Goldberg challenge, please 
email me at sifritsr@scps.k12.fl.us. 

Both Seminole Connect students and face-to-face students are able to join my Google 
classroom for his/her grade level.  Here are the class codes for each grade:  3rd - 
kwbj6ep, 4th - bzs4oga, and 5th - ux7hus2.  Students are welcome, and certainly en-
couraged, to email a picture of his/her completed project to me.  I also have a virtual 
STEM classroom filled with many other STEM related activities. 

I am always in need of empty paper towel rolls (no toilet paper rolls due to sanitary 
issues), thin sheets of cardboard, and white cardstock paper.   

mailto:calegakm@myscp.us?subject=Parent%20Question
mailto:senarejz@scps.k12.fl.us
mailto:langslj@myscps.us
mailto:sifritsr@scps.k12.fl.us.?subject=Newsletter%20Question
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Jeremiah’s Italian Ice 
 

https://jeremiahsice.com/locations/winter-park 
 

Rock & Brews 
 

https://www.rockandbrews.com/oviedo 
 

Bagel King 
 

https://www.bagelking.net/ 
 

Brown Home Group @ Keller Williams Realty 
 

https://brownhomegroup.com/ 
 

PetSmart 
 

https://www.petsmart.com/stores/us/fl/orlando-store1325.html 

 

 
Want to be a Business Partner?  

 
 

https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/community-
involvement/partners-in-education/ 

 
 

 
Coordinator’s Email: janice_zeiger@scps.k12.fl.us 

https://jeremiahsice.com/locations/winter-park
https://jeremiahsice.com/locations/winter-park
https://www.rockandbrews.com/oviedo
https://www.bagelking.net/
https://brownhomegroup.com/
https://www.petsmart.com/stores/us/fl/orlando-store1325.html
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/community-involvement/partners-in-education/C:/Users/zeigerjk/OneDrive%20-%20School%20Board%20of%20Seminole%20County/Documents/1.12.18
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/community-involvement/partners-in-education/C:/Users/zeigerjk/OneDrive%20-%20School%20Board%20of%20Seminole%20County/Documents/1.12.18
mailto:janice_zeiger@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Business%20Partner
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